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DOC-EXEC-22-01-07
Finance update
                                         Document for information 
Purpose of this item
The purpose of this document is to provide the Executive Committee with the information on the EDF financial situation since last meeting.
Introduction 

The current situation is about closing a financial year and opening a new one. The two headings below gives an overview of both situations. It was decided to postpone the more detailed discussion on long terms financial strategy for an upcoming face to face meeting. 
Financial situation 2021 

The EDF financial year finishes on December 31. 

The secretariat and the accountant are currently adding the last invoices of the year in the bookkeeping. They are also checking all the data that has been input during the year. They are finalising the analytical repartition.

In the coming days they will organise the preparation of the audit by gathering all the data requested. They will prepare in particular the report on general accounts, the check and countercheck on providers and the overall payroll input.
As usual, the financial audit on the Operating grant will take place at the end of February (23-25) and will allow us to finalise the report on income and expenditure. The audit on the overall accounts will be finalized at the beginning of April and will allow us to finalise the balance sheet.
Both deadlines are very short for audit finalisation, but this is necessary in order to be able to prepare our reports to the European Commission in time and also to be ready to present the accounts 2021 to the AGA.
Globally we expect the year ending with a small surplus. Until to date, we can confirm that expenditures of the year remain in line with the budget. We also confirm some underspending in the headings related to travel and meeting costs due to the pandemic situation that did not allow us to travel and meet physically. On the income side we can already confirmed that the expected income (operating grant subsidy, co-financing participation and project income) has been well received.
Financial situation 2022

In September 2021, the Secretariat submitted a ‘4 year work plan and budget request to apply to the EC for a 4-year framework contract. We have also prepared the work programme and budget for the year 2022, in more detail.
During the autumn, the EC evaluators team have been examining our proposal.

At the end of December 2021, we received a letter confirming the EC agreement to contract with us in principle. They also sent us their evaluation results showing a high score and very positive conclusions. They also informed us that they were examining our budget further and that they will come back to us for negotiation as our budget request is higher than the recommended amount. (We did not increase it from the previous years but the guidelines in the call said 1 million was maximum)
We expect the EC to contact us again by the end of January and hope to soon have an agreement for the 2022 programme to allow us some planning certainty. 
The co-funding needs will depend on the final budget amount agreed by the EC. This will need to be discussed at a next meeting as the pandemic situation that persists might affect the collection of co-financing income.
Therefore, a further global financial strategy will be reflected on in the coming weeks to examine all sources of funding and possibly some unexplored ones.
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